

'Nurturing God's gifts with compassion and drive, so that all our children succeed, learn and thrive'

Ladock Church of England School Newsletter



St Piran's Cross MAT, Ladock CE School, Ladock, TRURO TR2 4PL

Tel/Fax: (01726) 882622

Email: **Idsecretary@stpiranscross.co.uk**Website: **www.ladock.cornwall.sch.uk**



Students of the week

St Blaise

Molly Shephard

St Keyne

Elliot Moore

St Cuby

Dougal Adams

SRE

Sex and Relationships Education will take place on Tuesday 5th July, so be prepared for some awkward questions! The attached letter and Scheme of Work will give you more information.

Thank you

Many thanks to Helen Nicholson, Catherine Rogers and Mrs Gilbert, who kindly escorted our year 6 children to St Austell to look into purchasing their leavers' hoodies. They came back very excited!

Sports Day

We were very lucky with the weather for our sports day last week and all enjoyed a wonderful afternoon. We were very proud of all of our children for having a go, persevering and showing great sportsmanship. Not to mention the great sporting talent we witnessed. Thank you for all of your support, it is always lovely so see the field so full.

We have been back through the scores as there were some questions raised about the result of the final relay which could have impacted on the final result. Having spoken to staff, I am confident that the final result was correct and on looking back at the scores, the relay should carry 10 points (not 15) in which case the red team would have been victorious even if they had not won the relay. I hope that clarifies the situation.

Move up Day

Our year 6 children will visit The Roseland for their taster day on Tuesday 28th June. I have no doubt this will be a very exciting day for them but very sad for us as reality sinks in that we will be losing them in just a few weeks. On this day we will have our annual, 'move up' day so that our new reception and nursery children in September will be invited up to spend the day with Mrs Denning, Mrs Argent and Mrs Rimmer. All of the other year groups will move up so that the current reception and year 1 will be with Mrs Trotman and Mrs Townsend, the current years 2 and 3 will be with Mr Malham, Mrs Milling and Miss Morcom and the current years 4 and 5 will be with Mrs Stevenson and Mrs Gilbert. This will hopefully reassure the children for September and fill them with excitement for their return to school.

Mr Jarvis's after school PE club

For your information there will be no after school PE club with Mr Jarvis on the following dates:

Thursday 23rd June Tuesday 28th June Thursday 30th June

special Achievements

St Cuby
Paige Hammond
Sarah Gilbert
Katie-May Kingcome

St Keyne
Ada Trotman
Emma Forster-Searle
Joseph Nicholson

St Blaise Liam Moran Aimee Enfield Isaac Ketterer

Dates for your Diary

Mondays—Piano and Woodwind Tuition, Wednesdays—violin tuition

28th June Roseland 'move-up' day

30th June 6-a-side football tournament at the Roseland—please note date change from 29th
1st July 1.30—3.00pm Year 6 SAMBA workshop at the Roseland—details to follow

5th July SRE Day

5th July Penair 'move-up' day 1 —pupils to wear non school uniform—but plain t-shirt. 6th July Penair 'move-up' day 2 —pupils to wear non school uniform—but plain t-shirt.

5th July KS2 SATs results returned

13th July MAT Olympics—more details to follow

13th July TRLC Awards evening 6.30pm in Truro Cathedral

15th July 2pm Leaver's assembly and awards in church

15th July Year 6 Leavers Prom at Grampound Road School—more details to follow
16th July Bands in the Bard at Woodland Valley—funds raised for school PTFA

Week beginning Monday 18th July—Activity week

18 & 19th July Year 5 & 6 'surf days'

21st July 9:10am End of year concert in church—more details to follow

22nd July 1:15pm Eucharist service in church

22nd July Last day of the summer term—2pm finish (no after school provision after 3:15pm)

Weekly Attendance for week ending Friday 17th June 2016

St Cuby 98.9% St Keyne 98.1%

St Blaise 98.7%

Overall—98.6%

The Government advises that attendance should not fall below 96.1%

Uniform Ordering from Tesco

- 1. Go to tesco.com/ues
- 2. Select your school uniform from the list and you'll see all the customised items you can buy.
- 3. Choose the quantity and sizes you'd like, then add them to your basket.
- 4. Pay easily with a debit or credit at the checkout.
- 5. Your embroidered items will be delivered within 14 days, free delivery for orders over £15.

You can still order school uniform from Schoolwearforless, choose St Pirans Cross under the school section.

If you do not have access to the internet, please speak to Jane in the office.

School PE kit items

Could you please check if your child has borrowed any of the school PE kit items, that they have been returned to school. Thank you to those of you who have returned any items.



'Wig Wednesday'

With your support, Kem and Iggy managed to raise £30.83 on 'Wig Wednesday' in aid of CLIC Sargent.

Thank you very much!

September Class Structure

We are still excited about our full-time 4 class structure as outlined in the newsletter a few weeks ago. I can now confirm the staffing for each class as the following:

> Nursery & reception – Mrs Denning, Mrs Argent and Mrs Rimmer Years 1 & 2 – Mrs Trotman and Miss Stanley/Mrs Townsend Years 3 <u>& 4 – Mr Malham, Mrs Milling & Miss Morcom</u> Years 5 & 6 – Mrs Stevenson & Mrs Gilbert

PTFA Campover & BBQ—Saturday 25th June

Don't forget if you are not keen to camp on Saturday night, you can just come to the barbecue from 5pm and join in the fun! We also need as many people as possible to come and help with the spring clean on Sunday morning from 10am.



Cornish Pasty Day—Thursday 7th July

Come and join us for a Cornish Pasty lunch at school on Thursday 7th July Traditional steak pasty or cheese and onion pasty

To help Tamsin with her ordering, could you please indicate below if your child will be having a pasty on 7th July and if they would like steak or cheese.

Ice cream tub

It is very important that you please return this by 1st July to the school office, so that the pasties can be n pre-ordered. Thank you

<u>the pasties can be 'n pre-oraerea</u> . I nank you						
Cornish Pasty Day—7th July						
My child _	will be having a pasty on 7th July.					
Steak						
Cheese						